



Address all correspondence to

The General Manager, PO Box 42, Nowra NSW 2541 Australia council@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au | DX5323 Nowra | Fax 02 4422 1816

shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au 🖪 📵 🛅 🖼 💆

Council Reference:7527E (D20/408040)

11/09/2020

Huskisson Woollamia Community Voice

By email only: exec@hwcv.org.au

Attention: Penny Davidson

Dear Ms Davidson

Proposed Time Parking Restrictions – Beach St – Huskisson

Shoalhaven City Council has received concerns regarding parking along the length of Beach Street, Huskisson, north of the Huskisson Beach Tourist Resort.

Council staff have recently investigated the existing parking signage and restrictions at this location.

Due to the continued issues of long-term vehicle parking and other inappropriate parking activities taking place along this street, Council's Engineering Design Unit is considering the installation of time restricted parking, as per the attached plan.

The extent of this proposal would involve installing timed parking along the eastern side of Beach Street, covering approximately 83m. The parking restrictions will be for 4 hours, requiring vehicles to park at 90-degree angles. This time period was assessed as being sufficient enough for visitors to park and explore the local surrounds and Huskisson township, whilst also capping the permitted time at a reasonable level to encourage a steady turnover of parking spaces and to not promote long term parking or vehicle storage.

Additionally, there have been reports of vehicles parking within the 'No Stopping' zone at the southern end of Beach Street, where there is a space of un-signposted area which gives the impression of parking. An additional 'No Stopping' sign is proposed to be installed here to reinforce the existing controls.

At this stage, Council would like to hear your opinion regarding this proposal. It would be appreciated if your comments could be received by the 2nd October 2020. Comments forwarded can be council's General Manager via email (council@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au).

If you need further information about this matter, please contact the Engineering Design Unit, Assets & Works Group on (02) 4429 3625. Please quote Council's reference 7527E (D20/408040).

Yours faithfully

Ryleigh Bowman Transport Engineer